## ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY Student Council Minutes March 21, 1949

The meeting was called to order at 5:08 p.m. by President Ben Short. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

President Short read a memorandum concerning the smoking lounges. The Eastman Smoking Lounge will be completed this week.

President Short asked Council to consider the renewal of R.I.T.'s three year contract with Bastian Brothers for school rings. Frices and quality were discussed. The motion was made that the present contract for class rings with Bastian Brothers be renewed. It was seconded, a vote was taken, and the motion carried.

Trying Dolinsky brought before Council the question of the faculty's using Clark Union for forum meetings one Sunday each month without paying a fee. Discussion followed. A motion was made that we continue to permit the faculty, as a matter of courtesy, to use Clark Union without payment. The motion was seconded, voted upon, and carried.

Eugene Penler reported that golf lessons will start Tuesday, March 22nd, in the Clark Building, from 4 to 6 p.m. The Clark Building will be used temporarily until Mr. Penler can check on the use of the gymnasium.

The ping-pong rack in the Clark Building has been installed. the janitors have been removing the ping-pong equipment before 5 p.m. Discussion iollowed. A committee of four, Eugene Penler, Steve Andras, Joe Basso, and Bill Griep, has been formed to settle this matter.

Vice-president Murphy reported that the announcement orders for Convocation are moving very slowly. Orders may be taken any noon hour from 12:30 to 1:00 p.m. Friday, March 25th will be the deadline to order calling cards for announcements. Senior representatives are to place notices in their departments to remind students when and where the y may order their announcements.

Steve Andras reported that the baseball situation looks very promising. Steve also put before Council the idea of a public relations of them. Discussion followed. Council members were asked relations the possibilities. A decision will be reached at the next meeting.

President Short announced that the Class Advisory Committee will meet Tuesday, March 22nd, at 12:30 p.m. in the Council office.

A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned. The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Barbara Rounds, Secretary